
M A Y  

E V E N T S  

 May 3, SPPS Screening, 
2-6 p.m. 

 May 4, SPPS “Heroes for 
Hayden” Blood Drive, 2-
6 p.m. 

 May 12, SPPS Fine Arts 
Night/Open House, 6p.m. 

 May 13, Disc Golf 
Tournament, 8:30 a.m., 
Nauvoo State Park 

 May 13, Pedal for a 
Purpose, 6 a.m.., Christ 
Lutheran Church 

 May 22, Nauvoo 
Community Band 
Rehearsal, 8:30 p.m., old 
grade school building 

 May 24, Senior Health 
Fair, 9 a.m.- 2 p.m., 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 
Carthage  

 May 27, Road to 
Carthage Marathon, see 
art. p 1 

 May 27, Mulholland 
MusicFest, see art. p 1 

 May 29, Memorial Day 
Community Picnic  

 May 29, Cambre House 
Open House, see art.  
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M A Y  

M E E T I N G S  

 May  8, Chamber of 
Commerce, Noon, Fire 
Station 

 May 9, City Council, 
7:30 p.m., City Hall 

 May 15, School Board, 
7p.m., Grade School 

 May 15, Library Board, 
7p.m., Library 

 May 17, Mayor’s Round 
Table, 6 p.m., Fire 
Station 

 May 17, NBA, 7 p.m., 
Fire Station 

 May 22, Hotel Motel 
Tax Board/Chamber 
Executive Board, Noon, 
City Hall 

 May 31, Senior Citizens 
Luncheon, 11 a.m., Fire 
Station 

This edition of See Nauvoo News is sponsored by 

Marting Insurance and Real Estate, Nauvoo 217-453-6344 

Second Annual Mulholland MusicFest 
 Memorial Day weekend in Nauvoo will, 
once again, be full of activity.  The 
MusicFest,  which will be on Saturday, May 
27,  at the former grade school and is sponsored 
by the Nauvoo Grape Festival 
Association.   New activities have been added to 
this year’s event as well as a few new musical 
acts. An inflatable bounce house and a dunk tank 
are new this year, making the event  appealing to 
young and old. 
 Music acts tentatively scheduled to 
appear this year are The Warsaw High School 
Jazz Band at 4 p.m., followed by--but not 
necessarily in this order, The Lemmings, Kaylee 
McGhghy, Dallas Kraus, Cole Pezley, Aaron 
Kennedy along with Isaac Temple and Jonathan 
O'Neal, Brian Boyer and more. Proceeds from 
this event go towards the Nauvoo/Montrose 
Fireworks show that will be on July 1st this year. 

Food Pantry Retiree 
 One of Nauvoo’s faithful Food Pantry volunteers retired as of the April 3 meeting.  Virginia 
Gerhardt has decided to step down as coordinator.  And, although no one seems to remember just how long 
Virginia has served in that role, it’s been ever since the pantry moved from St. Mary’s Academy to its 
present location.  All who know Virginia know that she’s not in favor of any fuss being made about her 
leaving.  However, all know that she puts her efforts toward things she values and sets a high bar for all 
those fortunate to serve with her. She will be sorely missed--Pantry Mondays won’t be the same without her.  

Call for Names of Veterans 
 The Nauvoo Betterment Association (NBA) is requesting names and addresses of Korean and 
Vietnam era veterans.  While all veterans will be honored, at NBA’s Fifth Annual Memorial Day picnic on 
May 29, these veterans will get an individual invitation inviting them to enjoy special tribute, a free meal, 
and remarks regarding their service by a speaker from Quincy’s Honor Flight committee.  Please call City 
Clerk, Carol McGhghy at 217-453-2587.  

Road to Carthage Marathon 
 The inaugural Road to Carthage Marathon will be held on Saturday, May 27th. The start line will 
be near the Nauvoo Temple at 6 a.m. The event is offering a full marathon, marathon team relay (with 2-5 
team members), and a half marathon. The marathon course is USATF certified and can be run as a Boston 
Marathon qualifier. Prize money is being offered for the full marathon for both men and women. 
 The race weekend is full of additional events that participants and their families are welcome to. On 
Friday, May 26th there will be a pasta feed followed by a keynote address from Glenn Rawson and musical 
number performed by Gentri. On Saturday, May 27th, there will be a post race dinner in Carthage followed 
by the awards ceremony at 5 p.m. along with performances by Gentri at the Legacy Theater at 2 p.m. and 7 
p.m. More information is available online at www.roadtocarthagemarathon.com.  
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Nauvoo City Council News 
April 11, 2017 

 Received 3 bids for repairing roof at old school.  Decided to 
investigate further and look at options.  Tabled until May meeting. 

 Approved employee raises of 3% average for full-time and part-
time employees. 

 Appointed Melissa Smith Lyle to the Economic Development 
Committee. Susan Stanton will work with the committee on 
grants. 

 Approved Nauvoo Pageant requests.  Beginning Monday, July 10, 
and ending Saturday, August 5, White Street between Partridge 
and Main and Partridge Street between White and Mulholland will 
be closed from 6 p.m. to 11 p.m.  Nightly rehearsals and 
performances will be held July 10-15, July 17-22, July 24-29, and 
July 31-August 5. 

 Tabled the 2018 Budget until the May meeting. 

 Approved the quote from Locis for radio read software.  Up to 
$3,000 will be spent on software, installation, and training. 

 Tabled 1st Reading on Ordinance 2016-6, to revise Title 9, 
Chapter 2, of the city code regarding parking regulations. 

 April 4, election results:  Mayor, John McCarty; City Clerk, Carol 
McGhghy; Ward 1 Alderman, Chuck Gilbert; Ward 2 Alderman, 
Clive Moon; and Ward 3 Alderman, Jim Boyles. 

Submitted by Bev Reynolds 

Sts. Peter & Paul School News for May 
 Are you considering enrollment at SPPS? Want to learn 
more or see us in action? Please call the school at 217-453-2511 and 
schedule a time to visit. Upcoming events include: SPPS Screening: 
Wednesday, May 3, 2:00 - 6:00 pm. For NEW Preschool and 
Kindergarten students (required if enrolling for the first time at 
SPPS), call for an appointment. Spring Fine Arts Night and Open 
House: Friday, May 12 at 6:00 p.m. Student artwork will be on 
display and Mr. Dennis Tubbs will present Art Live! Families who 
are interested in learning more about SPPS are invited and 
encouraged to visit the classrooms and visit with the teachers.  

Fundraising Cookbook Deadline 
 The deadline to turn in recipes for Nauvoo Public Library’s 
fundraising cookbook is May 24. If you have recipes you wish to be 
included in the fundraising cookbook, please turn them in by then. 
Thank you to everyone who has already shown their support!  

Nauvoo Public Library Giving Away FREE Books 
 Nauvoo Public Library will be giving away FREE books at 
the Nauvoo Center (the old grade school here in town) on Saturday 
May 13 from 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. Meet us outside the Knight Street 
entrance of the building to browse and pick up your free books. 
Please bring your own sack, box, container, etc. for carrying books. 
Take as many books as you like. 

Heroes for Hayden Community Blood Drive  
 Sts. Peter and Paul School’s “Heroes for Hayden” will host 
a community blood drive from 2 - 6 p.m., Thursday, May 4, at 1115 
Young Street, inside the gymnasium. To donate, please contact Kar-
la Sullivan at 309-221-5444 or visit www.bloodcenterimpact.org and 
use code 1898 to locate the drive.  

New Internet Choice Locally 
  

 Efforts began last month for paving the way to have a new 
option for Internet in Nauvoo the surrounding area.  The Mayor’s 
office has been working with a local company endorsed by the 
Hancock County Economic Development Corporation, and it 
appears we could have a  new alternative to Internet service here 
within a few weeks. According to the discussions so far, the 
company, FullSpeed Broadband, has plans to provide reliable and 
affordable high speed options. They are looking to see how strong 
the local interest level is locally and are asking for commitments 
from area residents and businesses.  A prepayment option would 
likely be made available, and high responses would make the launch 
possible immediately. If you would like more information or would 
like to be on the list of potential customers please call City Hall at 
217-453-2587.  

West Nile Virus Information 
 Dead bird collection is taking place between May 1 and 
October 15 in order to monitor West Nile virus in our area.  Only 
bird carcasses in good condition (dead no more than c. 48 hours) that 
show no signs of what might have caused its death are desired.  Only 
the following birds are acceptable:  crows, blue jays, grackles, 
starlings, robins, cardinals, sparrows, finches, hawks, and owls. 
 Using something to cover your hands, wrap bird in paper 
towels, double bag it, and place in the freezer.  Contact the Hancock 
County Health Department at 217-357-2171.  After a few questions, 
they will determine if the bird will be picked up and sent for testing.  

Senior Citizens Luncheon 
 Ginny Henson of The Lost Canvas 
Gallery in Keokuk will present a program on the 
process of creating a painting.  Join area seniors 
on Wednesday, May 31, 11:00 a.m. at the fire 
station.  Who knows?  This might awaken the 
artist within!  

Mosquito Abatement Time 
 Your input is needed to help the city worker 
address areas that can benefit from larvacide to help 
abate the mosquito population in Nauvoo. Please 
report areas of property that have or have known to 
hold standing water or items that collect water as 

well (barrels, tires, buckets and such). The more eyes we have out 
looking will help our city workers do a better job of abatement. Call 
City Hall 217-453-2587 to report areas.  

City of Nauvoo Reminders 
 All businesses in Nauvoo must be licensed. The City of 
Nauvoo Business License can be obtained/renewed at the Nauvoo 
City Hall.  
 All dogs in Nauvoo must be licensed and have current tags 
on them. As a friendly reminder, it is also the law to clean up after 
your pet!  

Sts. Peter and Paul God’s Portion Day Activities Announced 
Sts. Peter and Paul School is 

hosting their 18th Annual God’s Portion 
Day auction on Sunday, June 4. This is 
the school’s largest fundraiser.  
 The day begins with breakfast, 
served from 8:00 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. and 
the live auction begins promptly at 10 
a.m. Many of the items have been 
donated through local businesses and 
families. Food and drinks will be available for purchase all day long.  
Additional activities include Kids Zone, classroom presentations of 
homemade projects, quilt raffle and tuition raffle.  
 Quilt raffle tickets are currently available at the State Bank 
of Nauvoo, at Sts. Peter & Paul School, or from any SPPS student. 
Need not be present to win. Tuition raffle tickets are available at Sts. 
Peter & Paul School or from any SPPS student. Need not be present 
to win. 

Donations are still being accepted; please contact Sts. Peter 
and Paul School at (217) 453-2511.  All activities will be held at Sts. 
Peter & Paul School Gymnasium, located at 1115 Young Street, 
Nauvoo Illinois. 

For more information, contact Lindsey Henson at 
lindsey.e.henson@gmail.com or (217) 357-7319. 

mailto:lindsey.e.henson@gmail.com
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Free Senior Health Fair 
 All seniors are cordially invited to attend a Senior Health 
Fair on Wednesday, May 24, from 9:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. at the 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 709 Main Street in Carthage.  This 
special event is being held in conjunction with the 24th  Annual 
National Senior Health and Fitness Day and there is no cost for 
admission.  During this health fair participants will have the 
opportunity to participate in free screenings, listen to presentations 
provided by local healthcare professionals, and visit with exhibitors 
from a variety of services offered in the area.  Musical 
entertainment and a free lunch are included.  Attendees are strongly 
encouraged to call 217-357-2173 by May 19th to make reservations 
for lunch. 
 Residents in the county, who need transportation to this 
health event are encouraged to call Hancock County Public 
Transportation at 1-877-371-4278 to see if a ride can be arranged. 
For more information contact the Hancock County Health 
Department 217-357-2171. 

Nauvoo Community Band 
 The Nauvoo Community Band will begin its rehearsals for 
the Summer Concert Series at 8:30 p.m. on Monday, May 22, in the 
old grade school, 1450 Knight Street.  Folks who play a band 
instrument are invited to join the band for this summer's concerts.  
Players should be at least a junior in high school or older and able 
to play fairly well. We are especially looking for clarinets, a French 
horn, and percussionists; but, anyone is welcome to join the band.   
Contact Mr. Dowell at 319-372-0786 if you are interested in 
playing to be sure that we have music for you.  Please plan on 
attending our first rehearsal on May 22. 
 The Band continues its capital fund drive for file cabinets.  
We have achieved our needs for chairs.  We also need funds for 
ordinary day-to-day expenses.  If you would like to help out, just 
send a check to the Nauvoo Community Band, P.O. Box 112, 
Nauvoo, IL  61354.  Please mark the check for capital equipment or 
ongoing expenses. 

NBA Purchases Tables and Chairs   
 Nauvoo Betterment Association (NBA) allocated up to 
$7,200 for the purchase of twelve eight-foot tables, twenty 60” round 
tables, three table carts, and 140 folding chairs for use at the old 
grade school.  These will be available for events and will alleviate the 
necessity of hauling tables and chairs from other locations.  Carts for 
the chairs will also be provided at a date TBD.  A big thank you goes 
to NBA member John McCarty for scouting out the best deal and to 
Jordan Bodily, manager of Nauvoo Facilities  for purchasing the 
tables and chairs on its Sam’s Club card, thus saving NBA 
considerable cost - and, to both of them for picking them up. NBA 
members and its supporters are pleased to be a part of what it takes to 
make Nauvoo a better place to live, work, and play. 

Thank You for Your Financial Support 
 See Nauvoo News was created due to the closing of 
Nauvoo’s local newspaper in 201l.  NBA volunteers took on the 
challenge of creating a monthly newsletter that would give need-to-
know information about news and information affecting Nauvoo area 
citizens. 
 While there is no advertising, a local business sponsors each 
month’s edition with a $50 donation.  NBA volunteers--along with 
members of the community who submit their articles to 
seenauvoonews@gmail.com--do the writing.  Volunteers also print, 
fold, deliver papers, and pick-up and deposit donations.   Aside from 
minimal printing costs, the newsletter has no overhead. Paper for the 
newsletter been donated. 
 Copies are available the first of every month, both in hard 
copy, available at several local merchants, and is shared 
electronically via Beautiful Nauvoo’s Facebook page and will also be 
on www.beautifulnauvoo.com upon the launch of a newly designed 
and cooperative website (see article pg. 4). A 25-cent donation is 
suggested for the paper copies.  
 It is with a happy heart that NBA thanks all who contribute 
their time and their money to make the newsletter succeed.  Almost 
$7,000 have been credited to the newsletter’s existence over the past 
seven years - more than enough to pay for the chairs and tables 
recently purchased for public use.  Success is sweet.  

Benches in Nauvoo 
 Ten benches will soon appear along the new sidewalks on 
the flats.  Several of them will be along Nauvoo’s  River Walk along 
Water Street, which will be completed this year.  Two will be near 
the former cheese factory location, and one will at the intersection of 
Mulholland and Partridge.  
 Fifteen benches were planned for the flats. If you are 
interested in purchasing  one of the remaining ones, a prototype may 
be seen at Nauvoo City Hall along with how to place an order.  A 
plaque is included in the price of purchase. 

Scarecrows 
 Prototypes of the scarecrows that will grace Mulholland 
Street this October will be on display at Mulholland MusicFest and 
NBA’s Memorial Day Picnic.  NBA members are hoping to whet the 
appetites of wannabe scarecrow creators to build their own versions. 
Information on scarecrow specifics and building suggestions, et al, 
will be available at a TBD summer meeting.  Watch for details in 
future editions of See Nauvoo News.  

Nauvoo Food Pantry 
 The Nauvoo Food Pantry (NFP), started in 1983, serving 
the Nauvoo area for over 34 years.  It is run by volunteers from the 
area churches and is always in need of those wishing to serve.  The 
Pantry is located behind the Nauvoo Tourist Center at 34 N. Page 
and is open to clients every Monday, 11 a.m.-2 p.m., except for 
major holidays.  From 500 to 1,000 families are served on a yearly 
basis. Last year (2016), food was distributed to 742 families or 
1,891 persons. The average cost of a box of food for a family of 
one or two is $34.96; for a family of three for four, $48.59 
 Cash donations are always appreciated and can be 
dropped off at the Nauvoo State Bank or mailed to the NFP, P.O. 
Box 98, Nauvoo, IL 62354.  Monetary contributions allow food to 
be purchased at a very low cost from the River Bend Food Bank in 
Davenport, IA.  Non-perishable foods, especially canned fruit, can 
be left at local churches or dropped off on Mondays when the 
Pantry is open.  Volunteers are grateful to everyone who has 
supported this important part of our community.   

Baxter’s Vineyards Marks 160 Years in Nauvoo 
 2017 marks the 160th year that the Baxter family has had 
a winery in the Nauvoo community! Special events will be held 
throughout the rest of the year. For the month of May, here are the 
celebration dates:  

 May 5, 7-11 p.m., Live music with Brian Boyer & Jeff 
Arntzen 

 May 13, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m., Nauvoo Fudge & Wine Pairing, $16/
person, reservations required.  

 May 19, 7-11 p.m. Live music with Double Play 

 May 21, 3-6 p.m., Live music with Liz Bentley 

 May 28, 3-6 p.m., Live music with Fox River Field 
Details are available at www.NauvooWinery.com or on Facebook.  

Are You or Your Business a Chamber Member? 
 Membership dues are past due for the Nauvoo Area Cham-
ber of Commerce. If you would like to support Nauvoo and our com-
munity event, please consider joining the Chamber. For business 
members, you will be included in the Nauvoo Experience Guide - a 
joint publication between the Nauvoo Tourism Office and the Cham-
ber. For individuals, you will support your community’s events such 
as the Pumpkin Walk and Untold Nauvoo Stories.  
 Membership information may be obtained by contacting 
Kim Orth at vacation@beautifulnauvoo.com or (217) 543-6648.  



Articles may be submitted at any time to  

seenauvoonews@gmail.com. 

Deadline for the June Issue is May 26 

See Nauvoo News may be picked up at the following locations for a suggested donation of twenty-
five cents: Caseyõs, City Hall, Fudge Factory, Grandpa Johnõs, Motley Fitness, Nauvoo Mill and 

Bakery,  Nauvoo Pharmacy, State Bank of Nauvoo, and Winning Looks.   

The Cambre House 
     After more than 20 
years, the Cambre 
House and farm will 
once again have an open 
house and craft show on 
Memorial Day, Monday 
May 29th from 10 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. The Cambre 
house was built by 
Icarian Adolphe Cambre 
in 1867.  It is the first 
privately owned property in the county to be listed on the 
National Register of Historic Places.   
     The house is a beautifully preserved example of Icarian 
craftsmanship and has had very little alteration in its many years 
overlooking the Mississippi river. Relly and Lois Fowler owned 
the farm since 1979; granddaughters Amy Provine and Rebecca 
Williamson, present owners, are inviting everyone to come tour 
the house. Local crafters are invited to set up a booth. Booths are 
$10 for a 12x12 outside spot. Tours will be given at 10:30, 11:30, 
12:30, and 1:30 and will be free of charge. Follow the Facebook 
page Cambre House and Farm for more information about the 
house and more details about the event, or call or text 309-221-
9803, email cambrehouseandfarm@gmail.com  The farm is 
located at 2676 North County Road 830 E, Nauvoo.  

Nauvoo to Host 5th Annual Nauvoo  
Open Disc Golf Tournament 

 On Saturday, May 13, Nauvoo will 
host the 5th Annual Disc Golf Tournament in 
the Nauvoo State Park. This is a Professional 
Disc Golf Association (PDGA), B-Tier Event. 
Sign-ups will be from 8:30-10:00 a.m.; with 
tee-off at 10:00 a.m. Registration cost depends 
on division, with added cash and 100% 
payout. Sign up is at the main shelter located 
just off Highway 96 in Nauvoo. 

 Disc Golf is an excellent family activity. The 5th Annual 
Nauvoo Open will be played on a temporary course while a 
permanent course is in the planning and fundraising stages. For  
Tournament information contact John Shaw, Event Organizer, 
319-470-6938, excitementdiscgolf@hotmail.com. For other 
Information contact Kim Orth, Nauvoo Tourism Office, 217-453-
6648, vacation@beautifulnauvoo.com 

Local Performers Do 
Themselves Proud 

  Recently Chenille Saunders, 38 
and McKenna Merritt, 12, both 
of Carthage brought home the 
highest honors from the week 
long North American Country 
Music Association International 
(NACMAI) Competition in 
Pigeon Forge, Tennessee.  

Thank You! 
 Sharon and Bruce Cohen thank 
everyone who contributed to Bruce’s lawn 
mower fund. His had broken down and 
could not be repaired. With his new 
mower he is able to keep his clients happy 
and lawns looking good.  

Pedal for a Purpose 
 On Saturday, May 13, there will be a 100-mile ride from 
Nauvoo to Golden Illinois. The ride begins at Christ Lutheran 
Church, 1110 Ripley St. at 6 a.m. In case of rain, May 20th will 
be the rain date. For more information contact Dave Poland at 
217-357-5354 or dspoland@frontiernet.net 

Nauvoo Tourism Office News 
 The Nauvoo Tourism Office 
Director, Kim Orth has been working 
diligently over the past several months 
organizing events for the coming year, 
responding to requests for information, 

establishing and furthering partnerships between our 
community, our region and our partners at the state level. One of 
the projects that has been “in the works” for a number of months 
is the redevelopment and launch of the website, 
www.beautifulnauvoo.com. The newly designed website will 
incorporate tourism information with City of Nauvoo 
information and will also include the Nauvoo Area Chamber of 
Commerce, the Nauvoo Food Pantry, Nauvoo Seniors, Nauvoo 
Bright Angels among many other things. The launch of this 
website is currently scheduled for the week of May 22, 2017.  

 
Nauvoo Tourism Office Seeks Volunteers 

 As Nauvoo gears up for the “season,” an important part 
of making sure communication lines are open in Nauvoo are the 
volunteers that serve in the Nauvoo Tourism Office. We are 
actively seeking new volunteers to help us keep our doors open!  
 Some of the most common questions that are asked by 
potential volunteers are:  
   Q: What if I don't know the answer to a visitor's question? 
   A: No one can know all of the answers to all of the questions. 
The tourism office has a wealth of information. If you don't 
know the answer to a question there will more than likely be a 
brochure about the subject. However, most questions can be 
answered with the information that is still in the office from the 
Smithsonian Journey Stories. Learning some of that information 
is one of the best parts about working there.  
   Q: How long and how often will you need me to work? 
   A: Most shifts are four hours in length. As a rule, a volunteer 
will work two-four hour shifts per month. You are always 
welcome to work more if you like!  
   Q: I have heard it is not very busy at the Tourism Office. What 
do I do when no visitors are there? 
   A: You may have anywhere from one to 20 visitors a shift. So 
for those days that are slow, come prepared with something to 
keep you occupied. In the beginning you may want to read or at 
least familiarize yourself with some of they many brochures. But 
all of us bring books, hand projects, or other diversions to 
occupy ourselves during the downtime.  
 We look forward to welcoming you to the Tourism 
Office Volunteer Staff! If you would like to volunteer, please 
contact Jennifer Smith at (217) 453-2519 or Kim Orth at (217) 
453-6648.  


